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March 25, 2024      

LEGAL NOTICE 
 
The Harvard Conservation Commission will conduct a virtual public hearing under 
Massachusetts General Laws Chapter 131, Section 40, The Wetland Protection Act and the 
Code of the Town of Harvard, Chapter 119, Harvard Wetland Protection Bylaw, on April 4, 2024 
at 7:05pm on a Notice of Intent, filed on behalf of Gerald & Carole Gaw for the demolition & 
reconstruction of a single-family home within the 200’ wetland buffer zone of Bare Hill Pond at 
4 Wilroy Avenue, Harvard.  
 
The application and plans are available for review on the Town of Harvard’s website here: 
https://www.harvard-ma.gov/conservation-commission/pages/active-applications-
conservation-commission 
 
Meeting participation instructions will be listed on the meeting agenda post on the Town of 
Harvard’s website at least 48 hours prior to this meeting. The agenda will be posted here: 
https://www.harvard-ma.gov/calendar-by-event-type/16.  
 
Any persons interested or wishing to be heard on these matters should appear at the designated 
time and place or may submit written comments, no later than 12:00pm on date listed above to 
lallard@harvard-ma.gov    
 
Eve Wittenberg, Chair 
Harvard Conservation Commission 
 
Cc: Harvard Press       
      Planning Board 
      Board of Health 
      Town Clerk 
      Select Board  
      Building Commissioner  
      Bare Hill Pond Watershed Management Committee  
      Applicant  
      Property Owner 
      Representative  
      File 
 

(Legal Notice to be published in the “Harvard Press” on March 29, 2024)             
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